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Congratulations to the 2016 G.E.D. Graduates: 
 

2016 Higher Education Graduates , By Education, Employment & Training Staff. 
 

Kawerak Newsletter is an informational  newsletter produced by Kawerak with  
contributions from UAF Northwest Campus and other partner agencies.  Articles and  
photos can be sent to planner2@kawerak.org or call (907)443-4345. 
 

Ublaakun suli translated in the Inupiaq language means: Tomorrow again!  

Quyanna!  Visit our website at www.kawerak.org. 
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V 
ernae Angnaboogok 
graduated in May from 
UAF  with a Bachelor of 

Arts Degree in Rural Development. 

Vernae received the recognition of 
Outstanding Student of the Year.  
6ÅÒÎÁÅ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ) ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÅ          
+Á×ÅÒÁËȭÓ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙ ÉÎ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ  
years you funded me and helped 

make my graduation possible.   
Because of your scholarship and 
support, I was able to lighten my 
financial burden and focus on 
the most important aspect of 
school, learning. I hope to one 
day be able to help students 
reach their goals just as you 
ÈÁÖÅ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÍÅȢȱ  
     Theresa Olanna graduated in 
May from UAA with a Bachelor  
Degree in Nursing with a Minor 
in Psychology and Alaska Native 
3ÔÕÄÉÅÓȢ 4ÈÅÒÅÓÁ ÓÁÙÓȟ ȰMy          
family are the Olanna's and 
Sockpick's. I have a 9-year old 
son, Rylee. I have been working 
as an registered nurse at NSHC 
ÓÉÎÃÅ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΨΦΧΫȢȱ 4ÈÅÒÅÓÁ       

received NSHC's 2015 Compassion 
Award.  

      Gilbert Snell received a Certifi-
cation in Construction Trades 
Technology - Carpentry Level 1 at 

the Alaska Technical Center in 
+ÏÔÚÅÂÕÅȢ 'ÉÌÂÅÒÔ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ-Ù         
instructors noticed that I was a 
great student, who took the        
initiative, was reliable, and a hard 
worker. Because I was a hard  
working student I received the  
3ÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 9ÅÁÒ !×ÁÒÄȢȱ 

Vernae Angnabookok,  
from Wales.  

Gilbert Snell, from Shishmaref. 

Bethany Johnson,  
Nome Eskimo Community 

Renee Ellanna,  
King Island Community 

 

And: Brad Appasingok,  
Native Village of  Gambell 

Lisa Larsen,  
Nome Eskimo Community 

 
Call Kawerak Community 

Education Program at  
1-800-478-7574 or 443-4470 

or 4467 to enroll in the  
program and earn your 

G.E.D.! 

2016 Vocational  
Training Graduates: 
 

  -Cecelia Nassuk, 
from Koyuk, graduated from 
Amundsen Education Center in 
Soldotna in May with a Diploma 
in Professional Medical Coding. 
-Axel Katchatag, from        
Unalakleet, graduated from 
Amundsen Education Center in 
Soldotna in May with a Diploma 
in Advanced Residential                  
Construction.  
-Dan Ivanoff, from Unalakleet, 
graduated from the Universal 

Technical Institute in Phoenix, 
AZ in July with a Diploma in 
Diesel Technology II. 
Charlie Brown, from Golovin, 
ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ !ÌÁÓËÁȭÓ )ÎÓÔÉȤ
tute of Technology (AVTEC) in 
Seward in May with a Certifi-
cate in Construction  
Technology. 
-Jolene Kuzuguk, from            
Shishmaref, graduated from       
AVTEC in Seward in May with a 
Certificate in Construction       
Technology. 

Theresa Olanna,  
from Shishmaref.  
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Left to right:  Raina Thiele (moderator) Harry Brower Jr. (North Slope Borough), Raychelle Daniel (Pew Charitable Trusts), Vera Metcalf (Eskimo  
Walrus Commission), Austin Ahmasuk (Kawerak Marine Program) on a panel titled "Local Voices and Traditional Knowledge for a Sustainable Arctic 
Economy" in Washington, D.C. June 2016.  ~ Photo by Marilyn Heiman. 

T 
he National Marine Sanc-
tuary Foundation sponsors 
an annual event, Capitol 

Hill Ocean Week. The foundation 
described the event with these 
words "...as the marine environ-
ment opens to economic and secu-
rity opportunities, more changes 
are on the horizon with expected 

increases in international maritime 
commerce and trade, energy  
development, and mining and  
mineral extraction. Arctic residents 
must live with the consequences of 
policy and management decisions 
and balance environmental protec-
tions and sustainable economic 
development. CHOW 2016 brings 

forward indigenous leaders to  
discuss how local voices and tradi-
tional knowledge can contribute to 
planning for a sustainable Arctic 
economy and a better future for 
Alaskan communities." 
For the audience it was a rare  
opportunity to hear people from 
the Arctic and Sub-arctic speak on 

traditional knowledge of our peo-
ple on what we experience. We 
want to be involved in important 
decisions, seek help as needed to 
address impacts, plan for change 
and benefit in opportunities.  

Capital Hill Ocean Week , By Kawerak Natural Resources Staff. 

Lemonade Day 2016 , By Alice Bioff, Business Planning Specialist. 

Raymond Hogendorn in Nome. 

Above:  Ashley and Jason Olanna in 
Brevig Mission.  

Below:  Sophia and Makayla  
Marble in Nome 

Above left to right: Cash and Sara 
Arrington in Nome. 

Above left to right:  Karalee and 
���ƒ�•�‹�‡�Ž�Ž�‡�����‡�Ž�Ž�‡�”�–�ï�•��lemonade stand   

in Brevig Mission.  
 
 
 
 

See more pictures  
on page  7. 


